City of Defroit

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

Jackie L Currie Vemon C. Allen
City Clerk Deputy City Clerk

DEPARTMENTAL REFERENCE COMMUNICATION

January 13, 1999

To: The Department or Commission Listed Below

From: Jackie L. Currie
Detroit City Clerk

The following petition is herewith referred to you for report and
recommendation to the City Council.

In accordance with that body’s directive, kindly return the same with your
report in duplicate within the usual time limit.
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1130 EnecoTech, Midwest, Inc., requesting approval to install up to
seven groundwater monitoring wells in the right-of-ways in the
area of Michigan Avenue and Eleventh St.; and a public alley
located in the vicinity of the Shell Service Station located at 1715
Michigan Avenue.
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January 5, 1999

Detroit City Council 0400810098
c/o City of Detroit, Clerk's Office )
200 City-County Building 2 e mr o

Detroit, Michigan 48226

RE: Public Right-of Way Permit Application TYNATD ATTO--
Shell Service Station
1715 Michigan Avenue
Detroit, Michigan

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen:

On behalf of Equilon Enterprises, LLC, EnecoTech Midwest, Inc. (EnecoTech) is requesting
your approval to install up to seven groundwater monitoring wells in the right-of-ways of
Michigan Avenue, Eleventh Street, and a public alley located in the vicinity of the Shell
Service Station at 1715 Michigan Avenue in Detroit. Parson's Engineering Science
previously submitted a request to install five monitoring wells at this Shell facility (Petition
No. 4004); however, these monitoring wells were not installed.

EnecoTech proposes to install two monitoring wells in the south right-of-way and one
monitoring well in the north right-of-way of Michigan Avenue; one monitoring well in both
the east and west right-of-ways of Eleventh Street, and one monitoring well in the public
alley located south of the Shell facility. These monitoring wells will be installed to collect
soil and groundwater samples surrounding the Shell facility, as required by the Michigan
Department of Environmental Quality. A site map with the proposed monitoring well
location is attached.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this request, please contact this office at
(248) 489-0809. - Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely, -
ENECOTECH MIDWEST, INC.

A A

Thomas E. Peters, CPG, CHMM
Project Scientist

Attachment
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